
November 22, 2024

Dear Roslyn Community,

We want to provide you with an update on the ongoing communications regarding

regionalization and its potential impact on our district. We have heard from many of our

community members voicing concerns.

As you may know, we submitted preliminary comments, on November 5th, to the New York

State Education Department (NYSED) expressing our concerns about proposed regulations

related to regionalization. We have now supplemented those remarks and submitted a letter

today expressing growing concerns. We believe this plan could eventually negatively impact our

district, and we intend to preserve our local control over educational decisions. We will do

everything necessary to protect our community and children’s education including legal action.

You can read our letters to the Office of Education Policy here:

Letter- David Frank Office of Education Policy 11.5.24

Letter- David Frank Office of Education Policy 11.22.24

Thank you for your trust and support.

Sincerely,

Meryl Waxman Ben-Levy

Board of Education President

Allison Brown

Superintendent of Schools

https://out.smore.com/e/ed0tr/bKzGSU?__$u__
https://out.smore.com/e/ed0tr/PaT_VV?__$u__

